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Hitachi America, Ltd. (“Hitachi”) appreciates the opportunity to comment on the Whois policy issues currently before the GNSO Counsel.  
Hitachi America, Ltd., a wholly owned subsidiary of Hitachi, Ltd. faces many challenges with the increasing number of cybersquatters that pose a threat to the Hitachi famous brand and Hitachi Company’s valuable trademarks.   Hitachi’s trademark enforcement efforts rely on being able to identify registrants who are infringing or using Hitachi trademarks in an unauthorized manner.  Trademark owners must be vigilant in protecting their trademark rights or risk losing their trademark rights.  
The Whois database is an extremely valuable resource to Hitachi and many trademark owners.  The information available on Whois allows Hitachi to identify the registrant, obtain the registrant’s contact information and to allow Hitachi to communicate its trademark rights to the registrant.  This avenue helps to quickly facilitates resolution of issues quicker and more amicably in many cases.  Please see our comments pertaining to the proposed Motions below.
MOTION #2
Hitachi strongly urges the Council to adopt Motion #2.  As mentioned above, the availability of information available on Whois has been a useful tool for Hitachi and Hitachi’s effort to prevent unauthorized use of Hitachi’s intellectual property.  It is extremely important for trademark owners to access Whois and to be able to obtain such information to enforce their trademark rights and protect their consumers.  If the registrant and contact information is not available on Whois then another obstacle is created for trademark owners and ultimately the consumers.  Since it is easy for cybersquatters to quickly hide on the Internet, it is crucial for trademark owners to be able to simply access information on Whois and attempt to stop infringing activities from being carried out.  This is especially important when unauthorized parties attempt to sell counterfeit products to the general public under the guise that they are an authorized party.  In light of the growing number of cybersquatting activities taking place, Hitachi strongly urges the Council to adopt Motion #2.
MOTION #1 AND #3
Hitachi is very concerned with Motion #1 and #3.  Motion #1 and #3 leaves trademark owners and consumers exposed to harm by cybersquatters.  These two motions allow the registrant or registrar (paid by the registrant) to cloak themselves while trading off of the trademark owners goodwill and potentially causing harm to innocent consumers.  Trademark owners invest a lot of time and money to build their brand and reputation.   Protection of trademarks contribute to the growth of our society by allowing consumers to know what they are paying for and being better informed before making a purchasing decision.  This in turn will contribute to the promotion of competition among international business

Hitachi urges the Council to consider the impact that each Motion #1 and #3 will have on trademark owners and the general public and strongly urges the Council to adopt Motion #2 for the reasons set forth above.
Respectfully submitted,

Thao Nguyen, Esq.

Hitachi America, Ltd.
PAGE  
2

_1062933713.doc

